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Dear Parents,  

 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus, The Christ! 

It is with humbleness, joy and excitement that I write this letter as NNE's Children's Ministry 

Director. 

 

 I am truly humbled when I think about the wonderful privilege God has entrusted to the SON 

Shiners Children's Ministry- the opportunity to transform children's lives for eternity, as well as to 

nurture hope and encourage bright futures.  I am grateful to God to be so assigned by Him. 

 

Additionally, interaction with the children fosters in me a sense of joy and pride like no other.   

 There is nothing more satisfying than watching spiritual transformation occur right before one's 

very eyes!  It is in these precious moments that I know all my hard work is definitely worthwhile 

and I fall in love with Children's Ministry all over again. 

 

What's more, I can hardly contain my excitement as I look toward the future and envision all the 

awesome opportunities God has and will entrust us with- all having the potential to positively impact 

children's lives forever. 

 

Finally, please allow me to thank you, parents, for allowing the SON Shiners Children's Ministry the 

honor of assisting you in the spiritual formation of your precious child (ren).  It is my hope that you 

will continue partnering with us as we strive to bring to life our Ministry's signature verse, our one 

and only goal-  Colossians 1:15a- to look at the children and see Jesus! 

 

Thank you again for the privilege of serving your children- it is my joy! 

 

Because of Calvary, 

Sis. Hope 


